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Senators Protest Firing of EPA Scientist
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WASHINGTON ‑ Two Senate committee chairmen are protesting what they described as the firing of a government microbiologist for raising concerns about federal standards on the use of treated sludge on soil.

An official at the Environmental Protection Agency says research scientist David Lewis signed an agreement five years that called for him to step down this month.

Aides to GOP Sens. Charles Grassley of Iowa and James Inhofe of Oklahoma released a letter Thursday in which the lawmaker urging EPA Administrator Christie Whitman to continue to employ Lewis, who has worked at the agency for 32 years.

Grassley, the Finance Committee chairman, and Inhofe, the Environment and Public Works chairman, said Lewis is a whistleblower whose work has raised the quality of science at the EPA and been validated by top scientists.

Lewis works at an EPA research lab in Athens, Ga., but for four years until December was assigned to the University of Georgia.

The senators said Lewis "raised significant concerns regarding EPA's sludge rule, advancing quality science in the face of adversity."

The Sierra Club, in rare agreement with Inhofe on an environmental issue, also asked EPA to reconsider.

Edward Krenik, an EPA associate administrator, replied to the senators Thursday that Lewis's departure results from a legal settlement.

"Dr. Lewis, who was represented by personal legal counsel when he entered into the agreement, voluntarily agreed to resign or retire no later than May 28, 2003," Krenik wrote.

Lewis's attorney, Stephen Kohn, insisted that Lewis is due 3 1/2 more years and is being forced out.

"He's not leaving, so they're going to fire him," Kohn said. "There's no doubt if you look at it, it's because he's a whistleblower."

Lewis, an outspoken critic of recycled sludge, was twice found by the Labor Department to have been retaliated against for whistleblowing at EPA, in 1996 and 1998. He published articles in the journal Nature raising questions about EPA's science quality on sludge.

Last year, the National Research Council agreed the EPA was using outdated science to assess health risks from the more than 3 million tons of sewage sludge used as fertilizer each year. The EPA's inspector general several months earlier found EPA did too little research to ensure people are safe from toxins, viruses and bacteria in sludge.

